LENGTH OF SERVICE RECOGNITION



To: Mayor and City Council

From: Kathy Payne, Human Resources Coordinator/City Recorder

Date: November 6, 2024

I am happy to announce that we have four employees who have reached a milestone in their employment with the City of St. Helens. The following individuals will be recognized at the November 6 Work Session.

25 Years

Matt Molden began working for the City in October of 1999 as a Patrol Officer. During his tenure, he has also served as Sergeant. Molden has served the citizens well over these 25 years and is very well respected by staff and the community. With his dedicated 25 years of service, Molden retired from the St. Helens Police Department at the end of October. We wish him the very best in his future endeavors!

20 Years

Jeremy Howell began working for the City in October of 2004 as a Patrol Officer. During his tenure thus far, he has held assignments as Detective and School Resource Officer. Officer Howell is a familiar face in the community to young and old and all in-between and is well respected. We look forward to many more years of his service!

15 Years

Sharon Darroux began working for the City in October of 2009 as a part-time term-limited Lateral Rehab Program Coordinator. In June of 2012, she was hired on as a permanent full-time Engineering Technician II. In 2015, she was promoted to Engineering Project Manager I, and subsequently promoted to Engineering Manager in 2022. She has been very involved in the management of the waterfront redevelopment projects. Sharon is a huge asset to the City, and we are very fortunate to have her.

10 Years

Scott Harrington began working for the City in October of 2014. He was hired as a Utility Worker I and is now a Utility Worker II. Scott's dedication to his work and to the City is commendable and we appreciate all that he does to keep the City's infrastructure in working order.

Congratulations Matt, Jeremy, Sharon, and Scott and thank you for your service!